
 

MEMO 
 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 
 
To: Board of Public Works 

From: Jake Van Gompel, Street Superintendent  

Date: November 6, 2024 

Re: Agenda Item 2c  

 

Background information: 
 
Within the 2025 Capital Improvement Plan the Street Department has a project for the 
replacement of truck 228, one of the three automated garbage trucks in the current fleet. 
Instead of trading or selling outright the current truck 228, we will be repurposing this unit to 
an automated leaf collection truck. Truck 228 is a 2014 Peterbilt with a 31yd Labrie packer. 
This unit has collected garbage daily on residential routes for 10 years. 228 currently has 
79,500 miles and over 9,600 hours.  
 
Strategic Plan: 
 
To provide high quality collection services staff looks at potential growth and systematic 
replacement. This project will not only support the refuse collection, but it will also support 
the annual fall leaf collection by repurposing equipment. 
 
Budget: 
 
This project will be funded by the 2025 Capital Improvement Plan.  
 
 
Recommended action: 
 
Authorize the Street Superintendent to seek bids for purchase of new automated garbage 
truck 
 



 

 


